Serious threats to the landscape

By Tony DiGiovanni, LO executive director

Emerald ash borer

In 2002, the emerald ash borer (EAB) was discovered in Michigan.  This very destructive pest to the ash population arrived in the U.S. on wood packing crates from the Orient, and is now causing severe damage to ash trees in Michigan. To date, over 600,000 trees are infected, with recent reports of infestations in Ohio, Maryland and Windsor, ON.

Ken Marchant of the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA), the federal group charged with trying to contain the spread of the insect stated that unlike other pests, EAB kills every tree it infects.  With literally billions of ash trees in the U.S. and Canada, there is a possibility of catastrophic losses far surpassing the damage caused by Dutch elm disease and chestnut blight. 

At a recent meeting of Nursery/Landscape Associations around the Great Lakes, it was stated how difficult it is to get legislators and government officials to support eradication efforts because of the political difficulties inherent in eradication efforts, as well as the enormous cost of tree removal and containment.  However, the alternative is far more environmentally and economically damaging.   

We also heard that municipalities across Canada and the U.S. react to the news of the borer by passing polices that prohibit the planting of ash trees.  Although the logic is understandable, it does not make sense to view the ash tree as the problem.  It must be remembered that the pest is the EAB, not the ash.  These extreme political reactions distract government officials from dealing with the real problem of eradication and containment.  If species of trees are banned every time a new pest surfaces, we would end up planting very few trees.

In comes the ALHB

The Asian longhorned beetle (ALHB) is another serious pest to hitch a ride on wooden crates from the Orient.  This pest was recently found in North Toronto and Southern Vaughan.  Like EAB, ALHB is a highly destructive deciduous tree pest that happens to prefer maple.  It is important that eradication and containment measures be implemented immediately to protect our maples.  Imagine a Canada without maples!  Hopefully, our politicians will not miss the point and start banning maple trees in the same manner as the ash. 

A few weekends ago, in Chicago, I took a bus tour with Landscape Ontario president Nick Solty and first vice-president Gerald Boot, which was hosted by the Illinois Nursery Association.  A retired forester from the City showed us the site of an ALHB infestation and described in detail how they were able to eradicate and contain the pest, thereby protecting the great arboricultural resource that enriches the city.  Mayor Daley demonstrated passion and leadership by taking responsibility for tree removals and replacements in the infected area even before federal dollars were committed.  

LO supports all efforts to try and eradicate and contain these two pests. Industry members should be on the lookout for these threats. 

